Meeting of the Board of Directors

Villas de Golf Association, Inc Held in the Clubhouse 

December 20, 2012
Approved Meeting Minutes 

Unpproved 

Call to Order: President K. Ward called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM
Proof of Notice:   Secretary D. Stock certified the notice had been posted in accordance within Association By-Laws
Call the Roll: The roll was called: President Kent Ward, Vice-President Bob Shafer, Bob Tait, Ken Swierenga and Secretary D. Stock present.  RPM property manager Leslie Randolph also present.  Note: Nine (9) Owners/Residents attended
Reading and Disposal of Unapproved Minutes:  The BOD meeting minutes of April 19, 2012 and November 15, 2012 were reviewed.  Motion made by B. Shafer to accept the minutes as written. Seconded K. Swierenga.  Motion passed 5-0

Committee Reports:
1. Landscape- B. Moriarity, chairperson, read a written report (attached for the record). Next LC meeting is January 7.  Owners are welcome to attend. Also, there will be a “volunteer gardening day” on January 14.  Anyone interested in helping out with easy gardening tasks are welcome.  
2. Buildings and Grounds-K. Swierenga, newly appointed Chairman, read a report (attached for the record) listing the eight (8) projects completed during the last month.  New volunteers are welcome.  See Ken
Manager, Officers and Director Reports:  
Manager L. Randolph submitted a written report, attached for the record.
Treasurer- Speaking on behalf of Treasurer D. Ropp, B. Shafer gave an overview of the November financial report (attached for the record).   
Old Business:

1. Status of the Bldg. #4 Roof Scupper Installation-  Manager L. Randolph stated that Tar Heel is scheduled to commence work starting January 2, 20013.  Work is expected to take five (5) days to complete.  
2. Status Report of the Securing of Proposals for Engineering Services for Drainage- Manager L. Randolph stated that CES Engineering Services sent a detailed proposal (attached for the record) that includes the scope of work and estimated costs.  After a brief discussion, a motion was made by D. Stock to accept the CES Engineering proposal in an amount not to exceed $5500.00.  The motion was seconded by B. Shafer.  Motion passed 5-0
3. Status Report for the Securing of Proposals for Carport Replacement - Manager L. Randolph stated that she had received one (1) proposal thus far; that she will be securing two (2) additional competitive proposals.  
4. Status Report of the Foreclosure of Unit 7202- Manager L. Randolph stated that the unit was sold at auction this date (12/20/12), out bidding the Association’s bid to recover outstanding maintenance fees and legal expenses; that the Association attorneys will contact the buyer to ensure the new Owner meets the Association requirements and that the monies due to the Association, our primary concern, are paid in full
5. Status Report of the Maytag Claim- Manager L. Randolph stated that the Association’s attorney has not yet received a response from their 12/5/12 letter seeking relief.  This matter is ongoing
New Business:
1. Review of the Project List for 2013- B. Shafer provided a list of outstanding projects for discussion (attached).   Each listed project was discussed.  There was BOD consensus to proceed on most of the projects.  From this point on, these projects will be pursued and brought back to the BOD for authorization
2. Discussion and Vote to Approve a Paint Specification for the Painting of Lanai Openings- K. Swierenga presented a specification for black paint (attached) for use of painting lanai openings, which are the responsibility of the Owner.  After a brief discussion, B. Shafer made a motion to adapt the attached recommended specification.  The motion was seconded by D. Stock.  Motion passed 5-0
3. Discussion and Vote of Landscape Upgrades- Manager L. Randolph stated that the Landscape Committee is recommending that the BOD approve two (2) WestCoast Landscaping proposals both dated 12/18/12 for new plantings at various locations.  The first proposal is for the ramp/sidewalk area of building #6 in the amount not to exceed of $1108.00.  After a brief discussion, a motion was made by B. Shafer to accept the WestCoast Landscaping proposal, attached and made part of the record.  The motion was seconded by K. Swierenga.  Motion passed 5-0.  The second proposal is for mix plantings at various locations in the amount not to exceed of $1819.00.  After a brief discussion, a motion was made by D. Stock to accept the WestCoast Landscaping proposal, attached and made part of the record.  The motion was seconded by B. Tait.  Motion passed 5-0.  

4. Discussion of the Landscape Renovation Project--  D. Stock stated that over the past 4 years, the Landscape Committee, under the very able leadership of Bernadette Moriarity, has done nothing short of an outstanding job; that the BOD and Owners constantly receive very favorable comments from outsiders upon seeing our landscape; that with the landscape renovation project nearing completion, it may beneficial at this point to determine if it might not be possible to complete the all of the new planting work this season.  By doing so, the BOD would be in a position to direct the annual funding used for this project toward other priorities starting with the 2014 budget.  After some discussion, there was complete agreement amongst the BOD and the B. Moriarity, LC Chairperson, that the new planting/build out portion of this project will be completed this season using the funding currently available for that purpose.  Recognizing there was total agreement on the matter, no vote was taken.    
Adjournment:  A motion was made by B. Shafer to adjourn.  Seconded by K. Ward.  Motion passed 5-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:14 PM
